Minutes

Undergraduate Curriculum Committee

Tuesday, December 12, 2000

I  Meeting called to order at 3.20 PM.


Present: Klingaman, Orchard, Peterson, Putrika, Sadler, Sechrist,  Stevenson, Wibowo


Absent: none


Excused: Creany, Staszkiewicz, Tannous, Weiner, 

II Minutes from November 28, 2000 meeting approved on Putirka/Peterson motion with  the following change:

A. Change date of meeting from November 27, 2000 to November 28, 2000

III Chair’s Report

A. Consideration of the language of  a draft of  the IUP Senate Bylaws as it pertains to the language contained in  section C1: the function of the University Wide Undergraduate Curriculum Committee.  Concern expressed about the language of the revised paragraph in terms of the extent to which the role of the APSCUF co-chair in communicating any CBA compliance problems identified by APSCUF to the UCC would hold up curricukum matters especially if proposals did not have contractual implications. Did every  proposal have to go over for review by the APSCUF executive committee? Rich Nowell, Senate chairperson, attended the meeting, presented APSCUF’s reasoning for intervention in curriculum issues  -matters of resources and personnel -  and after discussing possible changes to the  language of the revised paragraph, agreed to present our concerns to Will Radell, chair of the Rules Committee.

B. Special topics: at what level should the review process for special topics be considered: departmental, college or UCC level?  How is the “review process” being defined. When courses are in the pipeline,  how is this latter term ‘pipeline’ being defined in order to satisfy the continual approval of the Provost of those special topics that have already been offered three times.  The committee requested a) that clarification should be provided for procedures that are followed  to enable faculty to teach  special topics course a fourth time, b) that the curriculum handbook be referred to for its precise language relating to the number of times that a special topics course can be offered.  There was a concurrence  that the UCC should approve exceptions to this rule. 

C. The title University Wide Undergraduate Curriculum Committee  becomes official at the March 2001 Board of Trustees Meeting

D. Next meeting will be Tuesday, 12/19, at the regular time. 

IV. Items for Review/Possible Action:

A. Honors College Committee Report: none

B. Liberal Studies Committee Report


For information:

· LBST 499 The Battle for Perfection – approved as Senior Synthesis


For action:

· BIOL 119 Emerging Diseases  -approved for the Liberal Studies category of non-lab science

C. (00-28) HPED 492 Health Fitness Instructor Preparation, new course. Withdrawn for review by department

D. (00-37) B.S. in Management Information Systems, program revision


Number of credits reduced to 124

E. Passed provisionally with query about whether the accreditation board would accept the COSC courses as non-business courses.

F. (00-40c) MATH 105 College Algebra, course/catalog description change


Deletion of line from course description approved on a Sadler/Wibowo motion. 

V     Meeting  adjourned at 5.00 PM.

Respectfully submitted by 

Chris Orchard

